Town Administrator’s Report
September 2022

Town of Columbine Valley Tel: 303-795-1434
2 Middlefield Road Fax: 303-795-7325

Town of

ColumbineValley

Columbine Valley, CO 80123 jdmccrumb@columbinevalley.org
Colorado @




Communications & Administration

e Town Hall staff are all settling into their new roles and new
hours. The building department transition is complete, and the
finance transition is nearing full transition. Communications are
now 90% remote.

e Staff'is working on rounding out some larger projects including
GovPilot updates and code Codification, both of which will
likely wrap up in early 2023. The transition to virtual court has
gone well, the 2023 directory is being formatted, and several
policy and procedure updates are in the pipeline.

e Staff will be rolling out its preliminary draft of the 2023 budget in
the last half of September and will be meeting with individual
Trustees to review specific sections, before presenting a draft for
discussion at the October Trustees meeting.

e The Flu Shot Clinic will take place at Town Hall on Monday,
October 3 between 7:30 AM - 9:00 AM and 5:00 PM - 6:30 PM.

e The Fall Shred Event will take place at Town Hall on Saturday,
October 8 from 9:00 AM until 2:00 PM.

e The Columbine Valley Police Department is hosting the fall
Prescription Drug Take Back to be held at Town Hall on
Saturday, October 29 from 10:00 AM until 2:00 PM.

e The December Trustees meeting and appreciation dinner will be
held on December 6 this year, one week earlier than usual; please
mark your calendars.

e Directory Update: Approximately 202 printed directories have
been picked up at Town Hall. Approximately 173 households
have also opted in for DirectorySpot (online directory). The
postcard mailing prompted many new households to opt in.



Building Department

Aug. Permit Rev.: $134,962.71

Permit Fee,

‘ $28,658.40
A Sales & Use, inhishtanas

$53,133.26

| Plan Review,
$16,979.26

Impact Fee, |
$25,400.00

Open Space, e
$4,427.78 ~, Transportation,

$6,364.01




Fleet: After placing an order with Ford for a new
F450 more than a year ago, the truck was finally
finished a delivered. The new truck will take over
the salting of intersections, and with a wider plow,
will be able to work in tandem with the Expedi-
tion, speeding up the snow removal process. The
2022 F450 is replacing the 1993 F350 that was con-
stantly breaking down. With the new truck in
hand, the old truck was successfully sold after ac-
quiring a new title from the DMV.

Streets: Cleanup from the Denver Water project
took place throughout the town. Multiple street
sweepers were brought in to clean the streets and
gutter pans. Over 1,000 Ibs of gravel was removed
from the gutters around Cleek. One sinkhole on
Niblick was recompacted and patched. Two sink-
ing areas on Wedge were also patched. A prelimi-
nary review of the 2023 streets project was started
with giving the Denver Water paving contractors a
town tour.




